May 3, 1972

Dr. Shmaryahu Talmon Department Near Eastern Studies Harvard University Cambridge, Mass.

Dear Shmaryahu:

Just a quick note to tell you how happy I am to have gotten to know you and your wife during our brief stay in Geneva. It was, as I mentioned to you, the one definitely positive result -- indeed, the high point -- of my participation in the "consultation."

I've called our New York people to report breifly on what happened, and I assume you and they will be in contact too.

Please give my very best regards to Mrs. Talmon. I do hope you will call me during your next visit to New York, which I trust will take place soon.

Cordially,

RABBI NORMAN LAMM

NL:cw